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Dear Supervisors:

    I am writing in support of the request to approve the 2 amendments to allow for
the upgrade of the Dominion Voting Machines and for the County Clerk-Recorder
and Registrar to sign amendments and addenda in future, not to exceed 10% of the
amount. 

I believe these machines have functioned well, as far as I am aware from any public
information. I believe this system is the most efficient way in which to conduct our
upcoming election.

I know this is not part of the item, but if supervisors might take a minute to discuss
any need for additional security or security measures at any of the voting centers
that might be designated as problematic, to the best of anyone's knowledge.  Thank
you.

Lauraine Effress

2831 Harbor Blvd.

Oxnard 93035

805-444-7843
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